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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  Discussion of, and possible action on, a proposed ordinance that would change the contracting period for contracts negotiated between King County and non-profit agencies that provide indigent defense services.
SUMMARY:

If approved, this ordinance would revise K.C.C. 2.60.040 to change the annual contract period for indigent defense agency contracts from a January through December period to a cycle from July through June.  The legislation also directs that the contracts and supporting information will be submitted by March 1 for Council consideration.
BACKGROUND:

The Council’s annual consideration of the Executive’s proposed budget occurs from mid-October through the end of November.  The proposed budget that is prepared by departments in July and transmitted by the Executive in October incorporates an appropriation for the support of the contracts.  This appropriation amount is based upon the Office of Public Defender (OPD) assumptions for the upcoming year, but does not reflect the final negotiated contracts.  
ANALYSIS:

The contract negotiations between the county and the defender agencies currently occur during the period that the Council is involved in budget deliberations.  Consequently, the results of final contract negotiations are not reflected in the Executive’s proposed budget.  In the recent past, contradictory views between the parties negotiating the contracts have affected Council deliberations.  
The proposed ordinance would also direct that the contracts and supporting information be submitted by March 1 for Council consideration.  These changes in the contracting cycle would:
1. Provide the Council the opportunity to consider the policies reflected in the contracts prior to budget transmittal and deliberation, and

2. Allow the finalized contracts to be reflected in the Executive’s proposed budget transmittal.
REASONABLENESS:

The proposed change in the contracting period would allow negotiations between the county and the defender agencies to occur in a timeframe separate from the budget consideration process, thus allowing reasonable time periods for the give and take required in the process.  Approval of Proposed Ordinance 2008-0625 would constitute a reasonable policy and business decision.
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0625

